EOSSAA EXECUTIVE AGENDA

Monday, Sept 17, 2012
Notre Dame Catholic High School Carleton Place   9:15am

1. Attendance and Introductions: Deb Walden, Leanne Watt, Bernie Boulerice, Tammy Boivard, Tony Quick, Mike Hoy, Dennis Hutt, Luc Guenette, Phil Moore, Suche James, Bryan English, Frank Halligan, Andrew Lawford, Dale Huddleston, Chris Morrow, Jamie Bell, Joellen Bauder, Andrew Lawford, Dave Loken, Mark Lewis, Nancy Lister, Heather Lisney, Scott Baird, Steve MacDonald
2. Additions to Agenda: 
a. Contingency Plan/Local Association Updates re: labour actions disrupting sport (see item 5)
3. Adoption of Agenda: 

Moved: Deb Walden


Second: Bryan English
4. Approval of June 2012 AGM minutes:

Moved: Dale Huddleston
Second: Jamie Bell

5. Business Arising from AGM minutes:
-Different atmosphere in this school year due to labour problems

KASSAA: business as usual until further notice from union etc.; only down 2 teams right now; if less than 5 teams in a league, KASSAA will fold that season; KASSAA constitution states 5 teams are needed to start a season but nothing states what happens after it starts
Jamie Bell: business as usual too; feeling is that most coaches will stop if directive is given

PRSSAA: French Catholic schools are running teams; 

LGSSAA: business as usual until union recommends a stoppage; Catholic schools will continue to play

SD&G: business as usual; 4 boards so there may be teams who will go ahead

UOVHSAA:  business as usual; Oct.11 is the date given for labour action (work to rule).
OFSAA (Dale): business as usual right now but there are associations throughout the province that may have problems getting teams;

Motions were defeated that may have been perceived as a political tool/move i.e. there was a motion to have a “quorum” of associations represented at OFSAA championships in order for a championship to take place; 
Some associations will allow community volunteers but OFSAA constitution will not allow them or their team to compete at OFSAA.

EOSSAA: Mark: commitments must be made by certain deadlines (Sept.30) so the question is what happens if leagues collapse after commitment has been made

Deb: the hope is that it will be a province wide action

Phil: should there be a quorum of associations to have an EOSSAA championships- there is nothing in the constitution that covers this

Dale: most EOSSAA championships are hosted by Catholic schools so those championships may be allowed to run but there may be considerable pressure to follow public boards if there is a withdrawal of services

-There is precedence from late 90’s of allowing one association (KASSAA) to compete at EOSSAA and move to OFSAA but it’s slightly different because it was a full league run with all schools. The situation now is that there may be a small fraction of schools in league play. 

-consensus is that no decisions can be made right now in terms of playing sports, running championships
Suche: would like to come to an official consensus in terms of offering sports and championships at the appropriate time because if it doesn’t happen associations might come out worse off

-*Suche*- only way that EOSSAA championships will not run is if all convenors pull out; or if local associations do not run formal championships and therefore cannot send a local representative; local associations will need to discuss this at their own meeting(s)
-Mark: local associations should have meetings to discuss their “game plan” before EOSSAA has an emergency meeting;

-local associations might be more on board if it’s a grassroots decision 
Suche: if final word comes that public Board should withdraw services, then local associations should schedule a meeting to discuss their direction (will there be leagues); 

-EOSSAA meeting will take place the following week, likely in Carleton Place after school hours (5pm), the week of October 15

6. Transfers: Dates and Information (Tony)

-Local Association Updates and Concerns
-Looking for new members for transfer committee; UCDSB Director will decide on transfer eligibility because he doesn’t want to non-Board member making decision.

LGSAA: wanted clarification at original meeting and it seemed that the memo did not reflect what the Director had said at meeting; He said he would look at anyone who was deemed ineligible; he looked at 2 that were deemed ineligible by the local association transfer committee and he agreed/upheld committee decision. However, he wants ultimate decision to be his (veto power)
SD&G: what happens when Director vetoes a transfer committee decision;

-Heather: will this lead to more recruitment of athletes by coaches
-Any athletes that are deemed ineligible by UCDSB should be sent to Tony so he has that information

-Mark: local associations should keep their paperwork for 1 year so there is a record in cases where students move in 2 consecutive years
- Relationship to Insurance
-Does Director realize that school sport does not fall under OISBE, it falls under the local association therefore it might leave student/school/association vulnerable
-Suche: To mitigate said vulnerability, your local constitution needs to be changed to read that Director has the power to decide on transfer eligibility.

-Lanark: if athlete is deemed eligible by Director, the team will forfeit games that athlete has been written on game sheet; athlete gets to play locally but not allowed to play in playoffs or at EOSSAA

-AELS importance
-new passwords are out; make sure all schools at your local associations have access to AELS; if you don’t, you need to contact OFSAA rep. Mike S

-Eligible after 1 year of No EOSSAA Championships?
-Suche: is athlete eligible at the EOSSAA level after missing championship the previous year even though they competed locally? The feeling is that the athlete has not sat out a year (only a championship) and therefore is not eligible to compete until they have sat out an entire year.
7. Financial Report and Approval (Leanne)

-Insurance Information and Update
-Only one cheque from the local association, not individual schools giving cheques.
-Insurance is biggest tickey

Motion to accept: Luc Guennette

Second: Bryan English
8. Classifications Report (Tammy)

· Updated Classifications Chart
-given to Dave and on website
· OFSAA classifications update
-nothing new from AGM; OFSAA might meet end of Sept. or early Oct.

-moving from 4 classes to 3 might be a concern for championships that are combined A/AA and AAA/AAAA;

Dale: those sports should come up with suggestions from the SAC so they have a voice

-Dave: Can different sports have their own classifications.
9. Principal’s Report (Joellen)
-website needs to be current in regards to Principals because that’s how Joellen contacts principals

10. Championship Calendar:(Deb and Bryan)

-Championship Summary / Winners / Records / Data Base (Dave, Bryan and Deb)
-Championship Reports (Dave Loken)

-Championship Convenors, Calendar and Dates
-calendar of championships is tentative right now based on OFSAA calendar

-what happens if championship medals etc are ordered and championships don’t run

-Deb: order as late as possible

-Dennis: don’t put date on medals and ribbons

11. OFSAA Report (Mark and Tammy)
-Will OFSAA Championships run with Labour Action 
-all championships will run depending on if it has a convenor
-OFSAA has been non-committal so far

-Look for scholarship opportunities for your students; OFSAA is always looking for applicants; let your guidance counselors know.

-Try-Day: $700 per school and a 1/3 of the schools need to be new applicants so if you have not applied, should do so. This is for equipment that can be used down the road.
12. Constitutional Updates (Pat)
-Board of Reference
-language has been cleared up and in-line with OFSAA language

-Individual Sport Definition
-teacher-coach role included in determining eligibility of athlete and it defines a school program
13. Playing Regulations Updates (Dennis, Mike and Suche)


-Swimming, Rugby, updated  regs on website ?


-Soccer SAC this year (probably won’t meet considering the current labour climate)
-Hockey would like to meet regarding the wildcard bid at OFSAA (due to so many teams at A/AA level
14. Web site Update: (Dave Loken)
-Updating of Website: Forms, links, Info, etc.
-some of the external links may not work because the location has been changed: let Dave know immediately if you notice this problem and he can change the link
15. Spring Meeting (Dale and Suche)

-Date, Location and Format
-April 4 & 5 in Kingston at Ambassador Hotel; dinner at 5:30pm on the Thursday
16. Pete Beach/Retirees Committee: (Pat and Lynn)
-email nominees to Pat and Lynn

-Pete Beach award nominees should be forwarded asap because deadline could be in December; bring names to December meeting

17. President’s Report:
-Contigency Plan (Exec., meetings, etc.?)
-AGM Motions Review
18. Next Meeting (Suche)
-Location, Date
December 3rd  location TBD
-Ambassador Contract (Dale)

19. Brooke Henderson Request (Dennis)

-golfer who is going to World Amateur Golf Team Championships but it conflicts with EOSSAA date; can exception be made for her in order for her to compete at OFSAA

- Dale: girls OFSAA championships is a festival so there may be some latitude to allow OFSAA convenor to admit this athlete; however, the hope is that it won’t be at the cost of an EOSSAA athlete

-No exemption will be made but school’s AD can contact girls championship coordinator at EOSSAA to contact OFSAA

20. New Business

-None
21. Adjournment:

*Reminder to communications officers to please update local association information on website before you leave.
Motion: Phil


